






YOUTH MINISTRY 
MARK YOUR CALENDAR! 

Wed, August 15: Feast of the Assumption Mass/Bonfire 
6:00 PM  Annunciation Parish 

Wed, August 22: Summer Trip Stockholder Social 
6:30 PM  QP FFC  

BAPTISMS: 
Parents may schedule their child’s baptism after they have 
completed a two-part preparation program. Call the Parish 
Office at least 60 days before Baptism for interview and 
preparation session. 
 

2012 BAPTISM DATES: 
August 19, September 16, October 21 and November 11. 
 

SACRAMENT OF ANOINTING OF THE SICK: 
(following 8:30 AM Mass—See Dates Listed Below) 
This Sacrament is offered to anyone in need of Christ’s 
healing touch. The Anointing of the Sick is a sacrament for 
those who are in need of physical, emotional, or spiritual 
healing. Think of friends and loved ones who may want to 
receive this sacrament and invite them to this Mass. 
 

2012 ANOINTING OF THE SICK DATES: 
September 30 and December 30. 
 

RCIA—Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults 
Do you want to know more about the Catholic faith? Are you or 
someone you know interested in becoming baptized or 
confirmed as a Catholic? For more information about this 
process call Wayne Efferson (490-1352, ext. 206) or 
natwe@nativityparish.com. 

 CRISIS CENTER PREGNANCY HOTLINE 
 436-8888 433-9955 

After the first full year of operations of the Green 
Bay Area Catholic Education (GRACE) ministry, we 

want to report the progress this collaboration of the 
23 Green Bay area parishes has made and look to 

future opportunities and direction. Board of Trustees 
Chairperson Gary Kozloski and President Father 
Dane Radecki, O. Praem. invite all stakeholders: 

pastors, parish leaders, school leaders, school staff, 
parents, donors and friends to join us for this 

celebration of our progress and informational event. 
 

State of GRACE 
 

St. John the Baptist Church 
2597 Glendale Avenue, Howard 

 
Monday, August 13, 2012 

7:00 – 8:30 PM 
Reception to Follow 

 
For planning purposes, please let the GRACE office know 
if you plan to attend by calling 499-7330 or e-mailing 
event@gracesystem.org by Friday, August 10th. 

4 

N A T I V I T Y  O F  O U R  L O R D  P A R I S H  •  G R E E N  B A Y  •  P A G E  4  

Reporting Sexual Abuse 
 

If you know of an incident of sexual abuse 
of a minor by a priest, deacon, 

employee or volunteer, 
please report it to Ms. Ann Fox, 

Diocesan Assistance Coordinator 
of the Diocese of Green Bay, 

at 1-877-270-8174 or 920-272-8174 
 

If you prefer to report an incident to someone 
not employed by the Diocese, please call 

Mr. Bob Johnson, executive director of 
American Foundation of Counseling Services in 

Green Bay and a facilitator who can assist 
you in filing a report. Phone 920-437-8256. 

 
We also encourage you to report the incident 

to local civil authorities. 
 

Diocese of Green Bay 



5 

A U G U S T  5 ,  2 0 1 2  •  P A G E  5  



6 

$CRIP 
Summer means road trips! Keep your tank full with Express Gas 
or Kwik Trip cards. PDQ cards also available to keep your car 
looking great. Scrip is available in the narthex after all masses. 
Visit our dedicated volunteers and help reduce our parish debt!  

WE’RE LOOKING FOR $CRIP VOLUNTEERS! 
Would you like to sell $crip before and after the week-end 
Masses? Perhaps you had a change in your life & would like to 
help the parish (new to the area, new to the parish, retired from 
work, looking for something more to do to help the Parish. You 
can sell $crip at the Mass you attend. It is very easy and what a 
wonderful way to help Nativity Parish. Call Luanne at 499-
4513 for details. Please consider!  

JOIN THE FAITH FORMATION COMMISSION 
Are you interested in helping provide quality Faith Formation 
for children, youth, and adults? We invite you to become a 
member of the Commission for 2012-2013. We seek adult 
parish members from a variety of demographics: for example, 
parents of preschoolers, those with grown children, single 
adults, or parents of middle or high schoolers. In short, we 
welcome anyone who would like to provide input and feedback 
on programs, help plan new offerings, and be a sounding board 
for the Faith Formation Staff. One and one-half hour meetings 
take place on the second Thursday of each month; one, two, and 
three-year terms are available. Contact Jamie Whalen, Director 
of Faith Formation, for more information. 
 

CONFIRMATION PARENT/CANDIDATE 
ORIENTATION MEETING 
Choose One: 
Tuesday, August 7th, 6:30-7:30 PM, or 
Wednesday, August 8th, 6:30-7:30 PM 
Bona Hall 
With joy in the Holy Spirit, we invite incoming 
high school juniors to prepare for the 
Sacrament of Confirmation! We are grateful for, and depend 
upon, parent support during the process. At this meeting, you will 
be able to: register for Nativity Faith Formation (and for the 
Confirmation Program); receive information about the program 
and about choosing a sponsor; and take care of the Sacrament 
Fee ($10). Please contact Christine Wolf (499-6012; 
natcw@nativityparish) if you cannot attend.  
 

NATIVITY PARISH FAITH FORMATION 
PROGRAMS—2012-2013 
Have You Registered Yet? 
Registration forms for our 2012-2013 programs were sent out to 
all families. If you did not receive one, please contact the Faith 
Formation office (499-6012). Copies are available in the parish 
office and in the narthex. You can also view and print the forms 
online—visit nativityparish.com and click on the Faith 
Formation tab. Feel free to contact Jamie Whalen, Director of 
Faith Formation at the above number or at 
natjw@nativityparish.com for more information. 

2013 NATIVITY CALENDAR RAFFLE 
Would you like to put an Ad in the 2013 Nativity Calendar? Cost is 
$50.00 for an Ad. First come, first serve! Deadline is September 
4th. Call Judy at 499-3248 or Vicki at 490-1352 ext. 203) for an 
advertisement order form. Thank you for your support!  

 

SEEKING CATECHISTS FOR OUR  
CHILDREN AND YOUTH 

 
Parents and other generous adults serving as 
catechists are the reason why our Religion 
Education programs are so effective. Many of 
us might feel called to serve as catechists, but 
do not feel we have enough knowledge of the faith to teach 
effectively. Not true—remember, “God doesn’t call the 
equipped, He equips the called.” Our staff, and your fellow 
catechists, plus God’s grace, are there for you! 
 
Catechists need training to be effective in the classroom, just 
like each of us do in our workplace. We offer training sessions 
throughout the year to help catechists know their material and 
connect with other teachers. Our staff provides personal 
support and individual training for those with less experience. 
There is also a special West Side Green Bay workshop on 
October 24, “Beginning With Open Hearts”, very useful for 
beginning catechists. 
 
Many catechists prefer to teach as part of a team. Do you 
know of someone you’d like to partner with—spouse, child, 
parent, friend? We very much welcome these arrangements! 
 
Once again this year, as a way of saying thanks to our 
catechists, we are waiving the fee for one child enrolled in a 
Faith Formation program if a parent serves as a catechist for 
Religion Education Classes or Confirmation (or a stipend if 
one has no children in the program.)  
 
If you are not currently serving as a catechist, but would like 
to find out more, please contact Jamie Whalen 
(natjw@nativityparish.com; 920-499-6012) this summer. That 
way, we can find out if it is the right fit for you. We need more 
great catechists... is the Holy Spirit calling you?  

FEAST OF THE ASSUMPTION OF THE 
BLESSED VIRGIN MARY 
Wednesday, August 15th 
You are invited to Mass at the Diocesan Marian Shrine, The 
Shrine of Our Lady of Good Help. Join Bishop David Ricken 
for this special celebration. The Mass will be outside at 10 AM, 
Benediction and Rosary to follow. Procession will follow the 
Mass. Please bring your own lawn chairs.  
Directions: Take Hwy. 57 North from Green Bay to County 
Truck K. Turn East on K and travel 6 miles to the Shrine. The 
Shrine is one mile East of Champion. 
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November 26, 27 and 28, 2012 Information / Reservation 
Destination: Island Resort, Escanaba, MI 

 
Tour leaves St. Mary Church parking lot and Nativity parking lot at 1 PM Monday, 
November 26th and leaves Island Resort 3 PM, CST on Wednesday, November 
28th. Surprise Stop on return, arriving in Green Bay / De Pere between 6 & 7 PM, 
CST.  
 
Features: transportation on a Deluxe Motor Coach, 3 Day, 2 Night stay in the new 
Palm Tower of the Resort and the following incentives: minimum $20.00 per day 
($60.) Promo Cash at the casino, 2 free breakfasts & group discounts for all other 
meals: $2.00 for lunch and $3.00 for dinner, just show your bus ID! 
 
Cost is $100.00 per person double, private $160.00. Space is limited to 50 rooms, 
all non-smoking. Four handicap rooms are available in the Palm Tower. Reserva-
tions are guaranteed on a first come - first served basis. Make check payable to: 
Nativity Parish Up North Tour and send it to: Nativity Parish, 2270 South Oneida 
St., Green Bay, WI 54304. For any questions, call the Church Office at 499-5156. 
 
Travel Arrangements and Services provided by Bay Bus, LLC and Island Resort and Casino, neither Nativity 
Parish, the Diocese of Green Bay nor Fr. John H. Harper accept any liability for accident or illness occurring 
during this tour.   
 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------           
Registration Form: Fr. Jack’s Goin’ Up North Tour, Nov. 26 to 28, 2012 
 

Send to: Nativity Parish, Attention: Vicki, 2270 S. Oneida St., Green Bay WI  54304   
                                  

Name/s per room  1)___________________________2)_______________________________ 
 

Address/es  Street 1)___________________________2)_______________________________  
 

City/ Zip 1) _________________________________ 2)_______________________________ 
 

Phone/s   1)  ________________________________2)________________________________ 
 

Island Club Card No’s  1)______________________2)________________________________ 
 

Special Needs / Room Requests:__________________________________________________ 
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PRESENTING THE GIFTS OF BREAD AND WINE 
Presenting the gifts at Mass is a special way to participate as we 
celebrate the Eucharist. Often the family who has requested the 
Mass Intention will bring up the gifts to the altar, but this is not 
always the case. Our Ushers are instructed to choose two people 
to do this act if no one informs them; they usually wait five 
minutes before the Mass begins. Since we have begun to accept 
up to five Mass Intentions for each Mass, the family who has 
requested the first Mass Intention will be given the opportunity 
to process to the altar with the Bread and Wine. If the first 
family does not wish to do this then the next family would be 
offered to do it; and so on. Simply notify an Usher 15 minutes 
before Mass begins that your family would like to present the 
gifts at Mass, or call Wayne Efferson (490-1352, ext. 206) at 
the Parish Office during the week. 
 

ASSUMPTION OF MARY 
is a Holy Day of Obligation and Masses are scheduled on 
Tuesday, July 14th at 6:30 PM and Wednesday, August 15th at 
9:00 AM. All Liturgical Ministers are requested to assist at one 
of these Masses by signing up in the Sacristy and Ushers’ room.  
 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR!  
We are very pleased to announce that The African Children’s 
Choir will be hosted by our parish for the fourth time. This is a 
concert that you don’t want to miss! VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
TO ASSIST AT THE CONCERT! (see below) 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WANT TO BE A VOLUNTEER AT THE 
CONCERT?  
Now that we have all of our Host Families we can work on 
getting our volunteers to assist at the concert on Sunday, 
September 16th There is a need for a variety of duties so if you 
can assist in any way please contact Wayne Efferson, Director 
of Worship at natwe@nativityparish.com or 490-1352 ext. 206.  

Our brothers and sisters at Woodside Lutheran and 
San Luis Manor Nursing Homes long to receive our 
Lord in the sacrament of Holy Communion. 
Bringing our Lord in the sacrament of Holy 
Communion to our brothers and sisters who are 
confined is a ministry that we need to strengthen and continue 
at Nativity Parish, especially Woodside Lutheran and San 
Luis Manor Nursing Homes. We are in desperate need of 
people to be trained for this ministry for these Nursing Homes 
because our current ministers are ill or have been serving week 
after week for many years. Won’t you consider looking into 
how you might serve our brothers and sisters who reside at one 
of these nursing homes? Please contact Wayne Efferson, 
Director of Worship, 490-1352-206, 
natwe@nativityparish.com for more information. 
 

LOOKING FOR ANOTHER FORM OF 
PRAYER? GIVE EUCHARISTIC 
ADORATION A TRY! 
It is offered on Mondays-9:30 AM—3:00 PM (Chapel)--- 
Come and pray before the Blessed Sacrament for half an hour 
or more. We are finding it a challenge to fill the afternoon slots 
so please consider spending half an hour or more so that we can 
keep this adoration going the entire time period. The sign up 
sheet is located at the rear of church next to the poster 
(Eucharistic Adoration). Also, as a reminder, whenever a 
national holiday is celebrated on a Monday i.e. Memorial Day 
and Labor Day, adoration will be suspended. 
 

HELP SUPPORT OUR SEMINARIANS— 
Collection scheduled for August 11th/ 12th  
 

Vocation Director, Fr. Dan Schuster, and Bishop David Ricken 
invite the people of our diocese to participate in the education and 
formation of our seminarians. Fr. Schuster will preside at the 5:00 
PM and 8:30 AM Masses and share more information about this 
important appeal. This fall we will have a total of 27 seminarians 
discerning priesthood. We can help these men by supporting their 
calling through prayer and financial support. Providing tuition, 
room and board, insurance, and a small stipend for our seminarians 
is expensive--almost $700,000 this year. There are additional costs 
for promotion of vocations. Our parish will take a collection for the 
training of these men to be the future priests in the Diocese of 
Green Bay. If you would like to use a Seminarian Collection 
envelope take one from one of the church entrances.  
 

THE MISSIONARY COOPERATIVE PLAN 
COLLECTION—August 25th/ 26th  
is an annual diocesan collection which supports those 
participating missionary communities like that of Fr. Celestine 
Byekwaso, a Ugandan priest who currently serves at Ss. Francis 
& Wenceslaus Parish in Coleman/Lena, WI. He will be 
celebrating at all of the Masses August 25/26 and sharing his 
diocese’s mission in Uganda. A collection for the Missionary 
Cooperative Plan will follow Communion. All funds received at 
Nativity Parish and all diocesan churches will be distributed 
equally to this year’s participating plan communities. Please be 
generous as you are able. 

Sunday, September 16, 2012 
7:00 PM 

Nativity of Our Lord Church 
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BAY BUS CHRISTMAS IN BRANSON 
 

THERE ARE ONLY FOUR SEATS AVAILABLE!  
 

Don’t want to miss this wonderful Christmas Tour. This is a 
Nativity Parish Fundraiser and Bay Bus will donate $50.00 per 
person if you sign up at Nativity.  
 

6 Day Tour - NOVEMBER 4 – 9, 2012 
$695.00 per Person (Double Occupancy) 
 

Includes: Lodging, Transportation, 3 Dinners and 4 Breakfasts, 
Branson Shows and St. Louis, Mo. Tours 
 

Deposit of $250.00 due at time of reservations, Final payment 
due 60 days prior to departure. For questions call Vicki at 
Nativity (490-1352 ext. 203). HOPE YOU CAN JOIN US! 

CALENDAR RAFFLE WINNERS!!! 
July 
25th Glenn/Pat Teske ...... $25.00 29th Sara/Collin Hummel...$50.00 
26th Jack Krueger ............ $25.00     30th Lisa/Bruce Neal…......$25.00 
27th Elizabeth Steinhoff .. $25.00 31st Rick/Lori Long……...$25.00 
28th Luke Hockers .......... $25.00   

Please allow 2-3 weeks for processing payment. 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK OF AUGUST 5TH 
Sunday  Ex 16:2-4, 12-15/Eph 4:17, 20-24/Jn 6:24-35 
Monday Dn 7:9-10, 13-14/2 Pt 1:16-19/Mk 9:2-10  
Tuesday Jer 30:1-2, 12-15, 18-22/Mt 14:22-36 or 

15:1-2, 10-14  
Wednesday Jer 31:1-7/Mt 15:21-28  
Thursday Jer 31:31-34/Mt 16:13-23  
Friday  2 Cor 9:6-10/Jn 12:24-26  
Saturday Hb 1:12—2:4/Mt 17:14-20  
Sunday  1 Kgs 19:4-8/Eph 4:30—5:2/Jn 6:41-51  

NEED NON-EMERGENCY HELP?  
2-1-1 is where to start 
Whether you need to find after school 
programs, counseling, elder care or any other 
non-emergency services, 2-1-1 provides confidential, easy-to–
use and free access to the information you need. Get connected 
and get answers by calling 2-1-1 today, or visit 
www.get211.org. 
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NATIVITY WOMEN'S GUILD 
Grandma's Attic 
Please donate any clean, reusable items left from your rummage 
sale as well as no longer needed treasures you come upon as 
your clean your home. We can especially use toys, jewelry, and 
kitchen items. No clothing please! Mark your donations 
"Grandma's Attic" and bring to Bona Hall. Donations are 
welcome from all members of the parish. 
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